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GRAND KNIGHTS MESSAGE: 

Dear Brother Knights,

Recently I have been reflecting on my favorite bible passage, Psalm 23. For those who aren't familiar with Psalm 23 here it is. 
The Lord is my shepherd, I shall not want; he makes me lie down in green pastures. He leads me beside still waters; he restores my soul. He leads me in paths of righteousness for his name’s sake. Even though I walk through the valley of the shadow of death, I fear no evil; for thou art with me; thy rod and thy staff, they comfort me. Thou preparest a table before me in the presence of my enemies; thou anointest my head with oil, my cup overflows. Surely goodness and mercy shall follow me all the days of my life; and I shall dwell in the house of
the Lord for ever. 
I have this passage hanging on the door of my locker at work. I read at least twice a day. Every time I read it, I feel my heart flutter and sense of calm come over me. I find this passage to be powerful and defining of what faith is. In having this faith, it let's me know, no matter how bad things get the Lord will be there to guide me through it all. I spend every day being grateful for everything the lord has done for me. It has shaped me into the man I am today and I look forward to the challenges he has set for me yet to face. 
I would like to thank everyone who helped at St. Mary’s Pancake Breakfast, Memorial Mass, Turkey Shoot, and Prolife Events this month.  They were very successful.  Your help is always appreciated.  Some future events in November and December are: Float Building (Nov. 24), Parade (Nov. 25), Caroling (Dec. 5 & 10), Corporation Christmas (Dec. 14), and Ushering at Holy Hill (Dec. 24). 

May the joy of God be with you and bless you forever.

John Schleicher

Grand Knight
Knight of the Month: Mike Vosen

Brother Mike does so much for our council.  Without Mike the clubhouse and bar would not be successful.  Thank you for everything.

Family of the Month:  Nancy & Ken Wildt

Nancy & Ken stepped forward to run St. Mary’s Feastable, when no one else would.  It was very good and successful.  Thank you for being a leader.

Council Notes
40 DAYS FOR LIFE: From September 26 to November 4, our community will take part in 40 Days For Life … a groundbreaking, coordinated international mobilization. We pray that, with God’s help, this will mark the beginning of the end of abortion in our city — and beyond.
Web Page Update
Brother’s, take an opportunity and check out our newly redesigned web page! Brother Kevin Sindelar has spent the last few months redesigning the web page and bringing it up to date. If you have any suggestions for the page, please let us know!
State Bowling Tournament
Brothers, the weekend of February 23rd and 24th we will be attending the Knights of Columbus State Bowling tournament in Green Bay. They have changed the team format to 4 man teams instead of 5 man teams. The other change is nonmembers can join us as well. Each team must have two at least members on them. If you are interested in attending, Contact Mike Elmer at crazy_e98@hotmail.com or 262-893-5403.
Corporation News
Chili Dump

The holiday season will soon be upon us. Brother Knights, spouses, and friends should mark their calendars for Sunday, November 25th. Once again the Knights will be offering our famous chili dinner after the annual Christmas parade.  I hear Santa Claus will also be making an appearance before returning to the North Pole.  
Please drop off your chili the morning of the event between 8:00 am and 10:00 am.  For those of you who would prefer to drop off your chili at another time, I ask that you make arrangements with Mike Vosen or Mike Jansen.  We also need volunteers to prepare the meal, serve the chili and hot dog dinner and clean up.  I thank you for those who have already signed up!  I’m looking for volunteers for around three hours starting at 5:00 pm.  There is a sign-up sheet already started at the clubhouse or feel free to contact me at (262)527-5124 or via email at mdjansen78@gmail.com. Thank you and God Bless.
Elections!

All Saints Corporation is seeking Brother Knights to the Board of Directors.  We have three open positions.  The position responsibilities involve assisting the Corporation Board with making decisions regarding the management of our business.  The Board meets once a month at the Clubhouse on the 2nd Wednesday of every month at 6:00pm.  The three positions will be elected by the general membership at the December Council meeting and assume their term at the January 2019 meeting.    It provides you the opportunity to affect change in the business and move forward in continuing the success and growth of the Clubhouse. Please forward your nominations or questions to me at mdjansen78@gmail.com. Thank you for all you do and may God Bless you.

Time to decorate for the Holidays!
Please join us on Saturday November 17th as we begin to welcome in the Holidays, by decorating our Clubhouse!  We will begin at 8:00a.m. and go until around noon.  There will be fresh coffee and pastries to help fuel us throughout the morning! If you are interested please contact Brother Mike Jansen or just swing on by!  Thank you and may God Bless You.

Christmas Parade!

It’s hard to imagine that with the weather we are having, that the Menomonee Falls Christmas Parade is just a few weeks away!  Along with decorating the Clubhouse, we are looking for a few volunteers with Holiday spirit!  We will be looking for volunteers to help with not only the preparation and teardown of this year’s float, but also for a few hands to help out the day of the parade as well!  Furthermore, we are looking for candy stuffers and some energetic people to help pass out candy on the parade route as well.  This year’s Christmas Parade falls on Sunday November 25th.  If you are interested or having any questions, please feel free to call me at (262)527-5124 or you can email me at mdjansen78@gmail.com.  There is also a signup sheet started at the Clubhouse1  Thank you for everything that you do and God Bless

Sincerely,

Mike Jansen

Corporation President

Past Grand Knight
Clubhouse Information
Clubhouse hours

  Clubhouse opens to the public at 3pm on every Tuesday and Friday.  It’s a great place for family, friends,       and coworkers to socialize!

Membership Information

Contact Mike Elmer at 262-893-5403 or David Pittman at 414-467-3315 for membership forms or information.  Mike is also available to speak to any potential members about joining, if you’d like his partnership.

Change is good!

….but not if we lose touch!  If you move or get a new phone number, or email address, please contact Rick Plumley, our Financial Secretary, at 262-251-7752, or by e-mail at Rjplumley1@gmail.com.

Our KofC Co 4240 website

Be sure to visit our redesigned website! Let us know how you like it and if there is anything else you’d like to see on it.  www.kofc4240.org
Mailing Address 

Brother Knights:  Please use P.O. Box 151 when sending correspondence to the Council.  Mail is NOT delivered to the Water Street address
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- Submitting Sentinel Articles
Interested in submitting an article for the Sentinel? It’s easy!  Just contact  Mike Elmer through email address crazy_e98@hotmail.com!  
PLEASE KEEP IN YOUR PRAYERS……

Debra Orth, Karen Weber, Brother Robert Howe, Brother Jim Endres, Brother Joe Roskopf, Brother John Boehlen, Brother Dennis Farrell, Brother Jeff Sossong, Brother Mike Kowske, and Brother Mark Wagner.  If you know of a brother in need of our prayers, please let us know.
Menomonee Falls All Saints Council 4240 Officers
Grand Knight – John Schleicher- 262-893-7306
Deputy Grand Knight – Derek Kalscleur- 608-512-9445
Financial Secretary – Rick Plumley – 262-251-7752
Corporation President – Mike Jansen- 262-527-5124

Clubhouse Manager – Mike Vosen – 262-251-7830
Insurance – Vic Johnson – 262-257-9218
Insurance – Michael Exner – 262-719-1310
CHARITIES REPORT – OCTOBER, 2018

CHARITY REQUESTS PENDING

The following Charity Requests were approved by the charity committee in October and will be up for vote at November’s General Membership meeting:

REQUEST FOR:  Life’s Connections Roof Replacement

PROPOSED AMOUNT:  $500

SPONSOR: TIM DUNNE

DESCRIPTION:  Life’s Connections building in Waukesha is in need of immediate roof repair.  This money will go towards the replacement of the roof.  Life’s Connections is a non-profit pregnancy support center in Waukesha.  They provide medical services, education and tangible material to support moms, dads and their babies.  

State Bowling Tournament 2019

Brothers, those who are interested in attending the 103rd Knights of Columbus state bowling in Green Bay, Please contact Brother Mike Elmer to reserve your spot. We don’t care how good you are or aren’t. It’s all about striking up good times and staying out of the gutter. We will bowl team (4 people per team), singles, and doubles for a total of 9 games over two days. There’s a new twist this year. We can have non-members bowl as well. If you have a friend that would like to join us, please let me know.  Contact me at crazy_e98@hotmail.com or call me at 262-893-5403. 
Insurance Notes

	
	Chances are, you will need long-term care in your lifetime 

According to a recent government report, it is more likely than not that an individual over 65 years of age will need 
some amount of long-term care in their lifetime.  According to a recent AARP survey, 87 percent of adults age 65+ 
want to stay in their current home and community as they age. 

What is long-term care?  Long-term care generally refers to care that is not medically necessary, but is needed when you are 
not able to perform two or more of the activities of daily living (ADLs): dressing, eating, 
bathing, using the toilet, transferring, and maintaining continence.  Assistance with these activities is consider custodial care and
 is not covered by most health insurance or by Medicare. 

How to plan for long-term care? The vast majority of those needing long-term care are the elderly, but there is always the 
possibility of needing this type care before your elder years.  The sooner you have long-term care insurance in place, the lower 
the premium, typically.  Many families provide unpaid custodial care for their loved ones—in fact, it is the most common source
 of custodial care.  Often, the need for custodial care emerges gradually. A family care plan that works well initially may prove 
unsustainable over time. 

Long-term care insurance options 
Knights of Columbus Care is long-term care insurance which allows you to choose nursing-home only coverage, or 
comprehensive coverage, which includes at-home care, nursing-home care, respite care, transportation, and a 
home-modification benefit.  With either plan, you select the daily benefit amount, the benefit duration, and the elimination period,
 each of which impact the cost. 

The guaranteed purchase option allows you to obtain added coverage. When spouses have identical policies and one exhausts
 available benefits, either can use the other’s benefits through shared care. Spousal discounts are available in most states. 

The peace of mind of a plan in place 
There is likely no single answer to your long-term care planning. Savings, help of family, health insurance, long-term care 
insurance, and accelerated death benefits from a permanent life insurance policy may all combine to pay for your care, should 
you need it. 
  
It may be wise for us to meet and discuss the benefits available to you through the Knights of Columbus insurance.  I am here to
help. 

Your dedicated Field Agent, 

Vic Johnson, CLU®, LUTCF®, FICF 
(262)257-9218 

	


BIRTHDAYS & ANNIVERSARIES - November
	1 Betty Gifford
	13 Bob and Paulette Griffa
	24 Judy Greif

	2 Chris Campbell
	13 Tom and Luci Ulrich
	24 James Ryan

	2 Shirley Goetz
	14 Paul and Merissa Tadda
	24 John and Nancy Sobczak

	4 John Rawlings
	16 Rick Plumley
	26 John Stocco

	6 Carol Mueller
	17 Wolfgang Koller
	26 Mark Wagner

	7 Jeff Sossong
	19 Jennifer Elmer
	28 Shannon Dederich

	9 Juile Kucharski
	20 Ron Wallenfang
	28 Terry and Debra Frisk

	9 Paulette Griffa
	21 Marie Koser
	28 Don and Kris Szmania

	9 Bob & Joanne Packee
	22 Joe Goetter
	30 Adam Ilecki

	10 Robert Munnagle
	22 Thomas Montag
	

	11 Kevin Sindelar
	22 Patty Schneider
	

	12 Roger Klein
	23 Don and Judy Greif
	

	1 Betty Gifford
	13 Bob and Paulette Griffa
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 save the date
MARCH FOR
LIFE 2019
Chicago & Washington D.C.

January 13, 2019

A day trip to Chicago on a chartered coach bus to Federal Pla​za where you will join thousands of pro-lifers walking indefense of the preborn.

Dozens of pickup sites throughout the state. More sites may be added.

Cost: $30 per person / $85 for family of 3 or more

Email Therese.A@ProLifeWI.org if you have 15 or more in your party and want to travel as a group on the same bus.

Registrations open Oct. 1, 2018 and close Dec. 14, 2018

January 16-20, 2019

A four day trip to Washington D.C. on a chartered coach bus where you will join hundreds of thousands of pro-lifers walking in defense of the preborn.

Pickup sites in Neceedah, Elm Grove and Kenosha. More sites may be added.

Cost: $300 per person, covers roundtrip bus fare and hotel accommodations at quad occupancy. Single or double oc​cupancy available at higher rates.

Email Therese.A@ProLifeWI.org if you have 15 or more in your party and want to travel as a group on the same bus.

Registrations open Oct. 5, 2018 and close Dec. 5, 2018

@ProLifeWI | Info@ProLifeWI.org | 262.796.1111
Knights of Columbus
P.O. Box 151

Menomonee Falls, WI 53052-0151

Address Service Requested

 Important Dates for September and October:
November 10Th: Second and Third Degree at our clubhouse

November 12th: Bingo at Menomonee Falls Care Center - 7:00pm

November 14th: Corporation Meeting - 6:00pm

November 14th: Officers Meeting - 7:00pm

November 20th: Packing candy for the parade – 6:00pm and the Clubhouse

November 22nd: Thanksgiving

November 24th: Parade float build at Roskopf’s Towing – 9:00am

November 25th: Christmas parade 4:30 pm and Chili Dump following parade.
November 26th: Parade float tear down at Roskopf’s Towing – 5:00pm
November 28th: General Membership Meeting – 7:00pm*

December 5th: Christmas Caroling at Mill Pond apartment – 6:30pm

December 10th: Bingo at Menomonee Falls Care Center/Caroling - 7:00pm

December 10th: Christmas Caroling at Messmer Manor - 6:30pm

December 12th: Corporation Meeting - 6:00pm

December 12th: Officers Meeting - 7:00pm

December 14th: Corporation Christmas Party - 7:00pm

December 19th: General Membership Meeting - 7:00pm*

December 24th: Ushering at Holy Hill - 12:00pm

December 25th: Christmas – Christ our savior is born!

December 31st: New Year’s Eve
* Rosary begins at 6:30pm before each general membership meeting



